
Regulation 604.11 
 

Student Use of Motor Vehicles 
 
The Board recognizes the convenience to families and students of having students drive to and park at their school 
attendance center.  This convenience should be considered a privilege and may be denied or revoked at the District’s 
discretion.  All students must comply with state law regarding motorized vehicles and hold an appropriate and valid 
license.   Approved student drivers may only park in designated areas at their attendance center.  The District assumes 
no liability for loss or damage to vehicles or contents. 
 
Students who wish to drive to and park at their school attendance center shall comply with the rules and regulations 
established by the District and building principal.  Failure to comply with this regulation or District rules shall be 
reason for revocation of school driving and parking privileges as well as other disciplinary action. 
 
High Schools 
Students in grades 11 and 12 may have the option of leaving campus during lunch.  Students and parents/guardians 
should refer to their school’s handbook for more information. 
 
Middle Schools 
Vehicles will remain parked from the time the student arrives at school until school is dismissed for the day, unless the 
student has specific permission from a parent/guardian and the school administrator/designee has been notified.   
   
 
 
 
 
Legal Reference: Iowa Code §§ 321.1(40)c; 321.275  
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